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COURTHOUSE OVERSIGHT SPECIAL COMMITTEE MINUTES

February 10, 2014
10:30 a.m.
City Council Chamber
1st Floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance:  Council Members Greg Anderson (Chair), John Crescimbeni
Excused: Council Member Denise Lee

Also: Council Member Don Redman; Paula Shoup – Legislative Services Division; Paige Johnston – General Counsel Office; Yvonne Mitchell – City Council Research; Tom Goldsbury – Planning and Development; Dennis Ramm – Morganti Group; Jack Shad – Public Parking; Jim Robinson – Public Works
Chairman Anderson called the meeting to order at 10:38 a.m. 
Unified Courthouse Budget Review
Mr. Robinson reviewed the Council Auditor’s Office financial sheets.  He agreed with documentation and stated that the project would be under budget.
Old Federal Courthouse Update

Mr. Ramm stated the project is progressing significantly and expects to meet the schedule deadline on or before December 7th. There have been some design changes to the pedestrian bridge. The road closure is due to construction of the bridge and will reopen soon. Mr. Goldsbury explained that there were some concerns about elevation and location of bridge which have been addressed with modified design. The initial cost of the pedestrian bridge ranged from $1.4 million to $1.7 million.  The current cost is $800,000.  Mr. Goldsbury confirmed that State Attorney Angela Corey is being updated regularly, has been on two site visits and is very pleased with progress.
Mr. Shad explained that jury parking is going well in current location.  Due to the high volume of prospective jurors on Mondays, the parking lot opens to the public at 10:00a.m. CM Redman had concerns about the parking lot across the street from the old federal courthouse.  Mr. Shad shared that lot is property of private owner and believes it is slated to provide hourly parking.  Mr. Shad was requested to provide CM Redman clarification on whether the lot is presently being utilized. 
Turner Contract-Closeout Update

Mr. Robinson shared that Public Works and Turner Construction have been participating in closeout discussions since first of December.  There have been four negotiation sessions.  He expects to have a settlement within the next two to four weeks.  He stated that the overall project cap is safe and there were just a few more details to address.  CM Redman requested clarification about sub-contractors not getting paid.  Mr. Robinson explained currently there was a short list of unpaid sub-contractors for various reasons. He shared that Turner Construction is pending payment until after settlement with City.
E-Verify Confirmation

Mr. Ramm stated that flyers have been sent out.  He described e-verification as the employee’s legal right to work on a project.
Additional Discussion Points
There was no further business.

The agenda meeting was adjourned at 11:06 a.m.
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